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New ‘parklet’ brings in customers for local café 
Families are flocking to a café in Warradale following the installation of a Council-funded ‘parklet’ including decking, benches, mural, hopscotch court and bike racks.

The work is part of a $250,000 pilot project to boost the local economy, create jobs, bring the community together, and improve Marion’s streets.

‘Parklets’ are small seating areas or green spaces added to a parking bay or footpath to provide a place for people to relax.   
The Lampshade Coffee Lounge is one of five locations near where structures have been installed.  

Mayor Kris Hanna said Council was taking an innovative approach to supporting business.

“This experiment aims to help small business thrive, improve the appearance of our streets, and attract visitors,” Mayor Hanna said.  

“Last year, businesses were invited to submit competitive proposals for infrastructure that benefits the economy and neighbourhood. 
“The funding aims to lay the foundations for success. It’s up to businesses to make the most of it.”
The five locations to benefit from the Council-funded improvements are:

· Lampshade Coffee Lounge, Warradale 

· Once and Again Café, South Plympton

· Next Chapter Coffee Lounge, Marion Cultural Centre, Oaklands Park

· South Australian Aquatic and Leisure Centre, Oaklands Park

· Trott Park local shopping centre, Heysen Drive
Technology to measure visitor trends has also been introduced, so the impact of the project can be assessed. 
The Lampshade Coffee Lounge received $40,000 and committed to hosting events to bring the community together. Co-owner Chris Walsh said the parklet had transformed the business.

“By extending the café into the street we are bringing people together to meet, talk, and have fun,” Mr Walsh said.

“There’s quality outdoor seating with shade, kids are playing hopscotch on the footpath, and herbs and plants are growing in boxes. New customers are coming through the door, and locals are telling us how much the street has improved.”
Contact: Craig Clarke, Unit Manager Communications, City of Marion, 0434 600 637 
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